LTPOA Meeting Minutes February 10, 2015

Board Members Present:  John Johnston, Marilyn Meyer, Shelby Reneski and Ken Stojeba.

Vice President Johnston called the meeting to order at 7:04p.m. There were 14 residents in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes

January 13, 2015 meeting:  Since the meeting minutes are available online, Vice President Johnston stated he would accept a motion to waive the reading of them.  Marilyn made a motion to waive the reading and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Treasure’s Report

Marilyn Meyer reported income of $6012.37 and included the sale of three LTPOA lots for $6,000.00, closing on the Lauer property of $4.26 and interest of $8.11.

The cash outflow was $17,885.88 and was the result of paying bills to C.E.G. Paving and Contracting Crack Filling, Limestone for the boat ramp and a tire repair, our part of the PWSD #13 treatment plant road repair, Will Electronics for the IP HD camera, new video installation equipment and other reoccurring monthly charges.  

After the monthly cash inflow and cash outflow, the checking account has a balance of $64,132.73.  The Millennium account has a balance of $200,430.51.

Ken made a motion to approve the report and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn then submitted bills that needed approval for payment amounting to $4684.97.  These items included repairs to the Bobcat, the portable toilet rental, 4th quarter legal, the IRS, a new battery and snow plowing.  

Ken made a motion to pay the bills and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.

Building

John Johnston reported that the board had emailed approval of Chad Sutterer’s dock at H35, which he had started constructing and had a permit May 8, 2013.  The permit had expired, so a new permit was initiated. 

John also reported that the board, through email, had approved Pat Niemeyer’s (lot A35) replacement of a railroad tie seawall with environmentally friendly landscape timbers.  There is no change in the shape or size of the seawall replacement. 

Kevin Scheirich, at 6439 N. Lakeshore Dr (lots I51-58), stated that he would like to construct a 40X40 garage, attached to his house by a breezeway.  He said the garage would have vinyl siding matching the house.  

John made a motion to approve the building of the garage, pending the permit and all other necessary paperwork.  The motion was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Glenn Orton informed the board that in 2008 he requested to move his shed and wanted to know if he should update the form.  John told him the permit expires within a year.  Glenn asked if he should make an update and resubmit. John informed him that he had not seen a permit to move his shed and he doesn’t think sheds can be moved from the original location.  Glenn wants to move the shed five feet.  John told him to put the permit together and we would discuss at the next meeting.

Security

John Johnston reported that there was a late-night unauthorized teenage party by the pavilion and the police were called to handle the problem.  Marilyn reported that Roy Hummel called the parent of the individual that organized the party to inform him.  The parent said he would address the problem with his son.

Gate

Rich Hirsch reported that the gate arm was broken on Friday and was a result of the company replacing the utility poles, tailgating through the gate. They came back two hours later and put a new piece of conduit in it.  They didn’t have reflective tape, so they used red, white and blue electrical tape.  Rich said he replaced the electrical tape with reflective tape.

John reported that he saw a young man tailgate in through the gate, so he followed him home.  The young man’s mom came out when John arrived and knew who John was. John said he talked to both of them.  John stated that he reminded them that people are watching and it is for their own safety not to tailgate through the gate.

Maintenance 

Ken Stojeba reported that he would like to thank Joe Hejnal for going above and beyond the call of duty the other night.  There was an issue with the truck and it would not start, so Joe went home and got his daughter’s car battery to use it to start the truck.  Joe also stated that he used five gallons of his own fuel for the bobcat and would like to be reimbursed.  

Website

Janet Hirsch reported the deadline for the electronic version of the newsletter is February 20th.

Parents Club and Garden Club

No report on either issue.

Sewer

Rich Hirsch reported one problem.  There was a ruptured conduit at a residence on S. Lakeshore Dr., due to the owner digging up the electrical conduit with his Bobcat.  This broke the conduit and wire connecting the control panel to the sewer tank.  The owner reported the incident and repairs were made.  Rich advised for owners to call Dig Rite to have utilities marked before digging.

John Johnston also reported that the sewer district could use some responsible people to volunteer for the board.  If you or anyone else you might think would be interested, please talk to Rich Hirsch.

LTIA

Shelby Reneski reported that we had our February dinner meeting this past Sunday.  Our next dinner meeting is the 2nd Sunday in March and it will be a St. Patrick’s Day dinner.

Shelby also reported that the next event will be our Spring Fling on March 21st, starting at 8:00pm and will feature live music by Rod and Charlie.  The cost is $10 per person if you are and LTIA member and $15 if you are not a member.

Dam

Rich Hirsch reported that the road to the dam is complete.  It has three brakes/dips in it that make it a little difficult to get back up, but should improve with time.

Old Business

John Johnston reported that Dale Wallen is half way through his clean up.  John also reported that we have a big pile of brush from the clean up that we will need to burn.

New Business

Kevin Scheirich stated that Ed Hill has been taking care of the cans in the maintenance yard and has been doing an excellent job.  Kevin would like for us to acknowledge his work with a “thank you” in the newsletter.

Kevin also reported that the fish club would like to have a meeting on March 18th at 7:00pm.  Kevin stated that the fish club would like to have money added to the budget for the club to buy fish and artificial brush piles. They usually make about $2,000 from the cans, but really need more money. Kevin reported that someone made an anonymous donation of $1,000, so that gives the club a little over $3000. He would like for the LTPOA to provide an additional $2000. They would like to place an order in March for $4,850.  This would include 1000 Catfish (8”-12”), 1000 Crappie (6”-8”), 2000 Bluegill (5”-7”), 500 Redear (3”-5”) and 100 pounds of Fathead Minnows. Kevin says the Redear eat the snails on the rocks in the lake, that is why Redear need to be released when fishing. The snails, when combined with duck fecal matter, can produce a bacteria that causes “swimmers itch”.    

Kevin reported that they would like to have $5000 in the budget each year to add to the can money to buy fish and soft artificial brush piles. 

Leiendecker family members of lots O13 and O14 reported a problem with the runoff/creek pipe running through their property.  It was decided to wait until the full board was present next month to address this problem.

With there being no other new business, John asked for a motion to adjourn.  Ken made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Marilyn at 7:35.

Prepared by Shelby Reneski.
